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MASS SCHEDULE 

September 17, 2023~Twenty-fourth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time
 
Please read our bulletin and visit our website for updated information:   

www.holytrinityparish.org 
 
Church hours:  Sun. 7:30 AM-1 PM; Sat. 8 AM-6:30 PM; Mon.-Fri. 8 AM-4 PM 
Parish Office hours:  Monday-Friday 8:45 AM-4:00 PM 
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Happy Birthday Holy Trinity School 
Ministry 
In celebration of our school 
ministry’s 20th birthday, the 
school year began with a family 
BBQ. It was a fun evening filled 
with outdoor games, a delicious 
meal cooked by our Knights of Columbus, music and 
friendship. Please consider joining us for our Parent 
Party on September 29 from 6:00-10:00 PM. The 
event is open to all friends of HTSM over 21. 
 
Holy Trinity School Ministry registration is now open 
for the 2023-24 school year, grades TK-8. We offer 
an excellent academic education filled with religious 
virtues. Please call the school office at 530-677-3591 
for a private tour and/or more information. 
 

 

 

Tuesday Morning Scripture Study 
Holy Trinity is blessed with several opportunities to 
learn more about the Word of God by reading and 
discussing the scriptures. One of the first and 
probably the longest running of these Scripture Study 
Groups is the group that meets on Tuesday mornings 
at 9:15 AM in the View Room.  
 
They have restarted their weekly meetings after a 
summer break and will be studying the Acts of the 
Apostles. If you have an hour or so on Tuesday 
mornings, this discussion group welcomes you to 
join with them in studying God’s Word. All are 
welcome!  
 



Seven Part Series on the Mass 
Deacon Dan is leading a seven (7) part series on the 
Mass Wednesdays, 6:30-7:30 PM through October 
25 in the Youth Room.  If you don’t understand why 
we do what we do, then this series is for you.  If you 
think you do understand why we do what we do, 
but would like to dive deeper into this beautiful 
Liturgy, then this series is for you!   
 
We will be walking through the parts of the Mass 
using Bishop Robert Barron’s beautiful video series 
and workbook.  The class is limited to 20 
participants.  This class will require some limited 
reading outside of class time.  Please sign up by 
sending Deacon Dan a note at: 
dthaverty@aol.com or text at 916-517-
6558.  The Workbook will be handed out at our 
first gathering.   
 
The schedule for the weeks is as follows:   
Week 1. Orientation, Lesson 1- A Privileged 
Encounter 
Week 2. Questions, Lesson 2 - Called Out of the 
World  
Week 3. Questions, Lesson 3 - God Speaks Our 
Story 
Week 4. Questions, Lesson 4 - Responding to 
God  
Week 5. Questions, Lesson 5 - Preparing for 
Sacrifice 
Week 6. Questions, Lesson 6 - The Real Presence 
Creates Communion 
Week 7. Questions 

 
Wanna help out at Mass? 
If you’d like to begin serving our Lord and His Holy 
Church at our weekend Masses, please join us for 
some initial time to learn about the ministry of your 
choice. Monday, September 18 at 6:30 PM the 
following ministers will gather for prayer, initial 
orientation, and fellowship:  Readers, 
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion, 
Hospitality Ministers, Sextons, Children’s Liturgy of 
the Word and Altar Servers.  Jesus challenges us to 
“step out of our boat, focus on Him, leave fear 
behind” and serve.  We look forward to seeing you! 
Kindly, Deacon Dan: dthaverty@aol.com. 

Bereavement Ministry 
The Bereavement Ministry is offering a grief 
support group session Monday afternoon 3:00–4:30 
PM, September 18 – October 23 in the View 
room.  Pre-registration is required. To sign up for 
this 6-week session, please call Carmelinda Moy 
(916-933-4287) or Wanda Matus (916-947-6657). 
You may also email: bereavement.htp@gmail.com. 

Spiritual Support for Families  

If you or a family member need an Anointing of the 
Sick, please call the parish office. After hours, follow 
the prompts to be connected directly to a priest: 
530-677-3234. 

MASS INTENTIONS 
 
Monday, Sept. 18 
8:15 AM All Souls 
 
Tuesday, Sept. 19 
8:15 AM James Fischer, deceased, by Mary 

Fischer 
 
Wednesday, Sept. 20 
8:15 AM William Duffy, deceased, by Theresa 

Young 
 
Thursday, Sept. 21 
8:15 AM All Souls 
 
Friday, Sept. 22 
8:15 AM Nancy Johnson, deceased, by her loving 

family 
 
Saturday, Sept. 23 
5:30 PM Phillip Matthews, deceased, by Jan 

Williams 
 
Sunday, Sept. 24 
  7:30 AM Ismael & Pedrita Jumalon, deceased, by 

John & Debbie Auza 
  9:00 AM Daniel Coleman, deceased, by Rose 

Trouy 
11:00 AM Parishioners of Holy Trinity 

For DAILY READINGS 
Please visit us @ holytrinityparish.org or 

www.usccb.org/bible/readings/091723.cfm 
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Questions for Faith Sharing Sept. 24 
Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 
In next Sunday’s Gospel, Matthew 20:1-16a, we hear 
the parable of the workers in the vineyard. The 
vineyard owner was making sure all his laborers 
could eat regardless of the work they put in. His 
concern was for the effects of the wage, not its value 
as a symbol of effort. Likewise, Jesus reveals God’s 
mercy is not a currency to be earned, but a gift to 
support the life of any who humbly ask for it. 
  

Reflection for families: 
• Which of God’s ways strike you as strange? 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hybrid Bible study 
Join us for a Hybrid Study (in person or via Zoom) 
beginning September 21, 6:30-8:00 PM. There is no 
cost for the class, but participants must purchase 
their study materials from Ascension Press. To 
register, please contact Cynthia Mulcaire in the Faith 
Formation office: 530-677-3234, ext. 233. 

 
Becoming Catholic - RCIA 
(Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Adults) 
Formation to become Catholic is ongoing year-
round.  We welcome all inquirers!  Please contact 
Cynthia Mulcaire in the Faith Formation Office. 
 

Confirmation Team 
If you are interested in joining our Confirmation 
program, please contact Kim Jones for more 
information: kjones@holytrinityparish.org. 

 

Holy Trinity School Ministry Survey 
Our school ministry is requesting your 
participation in a survey for our 
WASC/WCEA accreditation process. 
Please use the QR code to complete 
the short survey regarding our Mission 
and Philosophy statements as well as 
our Student Learning Expectations. 
We appreciate your support and feedback. 

 

Young Adult Study 
Join us on Mondays from 7:00-9:00 PM in the Youth 
Room as we dive into the book of Genesis and learn 
about the Foundations of Grace. We will be using a 
daily devotional and discussing the previous week 
during our study time. In this study, you will better 
understand the creation story and how God's 
intentional design should impact the way you live, 
build a strong theological foundation on which the 
rest of the Bible builds, and learn of the origins of sin 
and God's promise of salvation. Contact Bevyn at 
916-293-2280 or  bcassidy@holytrinityparish.org. 

 

Confirmation Groups Update 
confirmation@holytrinityparish.org 
kjones@holytrinityparish.org 

 
St. Robert Bellarmine Group: 
• Confirmation Weekend is October 14-

15.  Candidates and sponsors must attend the 
Morning of Reflection on October 14 (9:00 AM-12 
Noon).  The Confirmation Mass will begin at 1:30 
PM, October 15. 
 

St. Sebastian Group: 
• If you have not yet completed a Zoom 

Discernment Interview, please contact us at the 
Faith Formation Office to sign up. 

• Your next Combined Confirmation Session, 
"Fault," will be held in December.  More 
information to come later. 
 

St. Teresa of Avila Group: 

• Your next Combined Confirmation Session, 
"Fault," will be held in December. 
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Stewardship… 
“For if we live, we live for the Lord, and if we die, we die 
for the Lord; so then, whether we live or die, we are the 
Lord’s.” – Romans 14:8 
 
This is the essence of stewardship – everything we 
have and everything we are is a gift from God. We 
aren’t “owners” of anything, we are merely 
“stewards” of the gifts that God has given us, 
especially our very own lives. Pray to God, daily, and 
ask Him how He is calling you to the live the life that 
He intended for you. 
 

Consider making your gift electronically: 
https://www.holytrinityparish.org/give. 

 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
(CLOW) 
CLOW has resumed! Children in grades K through 
5th are invited to join us for Children’s Liturgy of the 
Word during the 9:00 AM or 11:00 AM Mass on 
Sundays.  We offer child friendly readings of the 
Letters and Gospel with time for light exchange of 
ideas and some Church background.   
 
Children return to their seats to share in the Eucharist 
with their families. Our ministry is a joyful one and 
we’d be happy to welcome others who may like to 
serve our youngest parishioners. For more 
information:  mb@thebergstens.com.  
 

Olivewood Religious Articles 
A group from the Holy Land (Bethlehem & 
Jerusalem) will be selling religious articles after all 
Masses September 23 & 24 to support the Catholic 
Christian minorities in Bethlehem. As a tradition, 
many of the Catholic families in the Holy Land work 
in small workshops to produce religious articles from 
olive wood. These articles represent the Christian art 
of the Holy Land.  
 
The struggle to preserve the Catholic identity of the 
birthplace of our savior; Jesus Christ is a serious 
concern for Catholics around the world.  Sales will be 
used to help and support the Catholics in the Holy 
Land and to encourage them not to immigrate. 

 

A Lifeline for Marriage 
Retrouvaille helps couples through difficult times in 
their marriages. It is designed to provide the tools 
to help get your marriage back on track. It will give 
you the opportunity to rediscover each other 
and examine your life together in a new and positive 
way. This program has helped tens of thousands 
of couples experiencing marital difficulties at all 
levels including disillusionment and deep misery. 
 
For confidential information about or to register for 
the program please call John and Peggy at: 530-536-
0449 or visit www.helpourmarriage.org. 
 
Our next weekend is October 13-15, 2023, at Christ 
the King Retreat Center in Citrus Heights. 
 
Holy Trinity School Ministry 

 
Deacon Dan held assemblies for students at our 
school ministry in grades K-8 to teach them about 
Adoration and Benediction. He pulled out the 
monstrance, cope, incense, and more. It was a great 
learning experience! Please join us for our Parent 
Party on September 29, 6:00-10:00 PM. The event 
is open to all friends of HTSM over 21. 
 
Holy Trinity School Ministry registration is now open 
for the 2023-24 school year. The school enrolls 
students in grades TK-8. We offer an excellent 
academic education filled with religious virtues. 
Please call the school office at 530-677-3591 for a 
private tour and/or more information about 
registration. 
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THE
PARENT

     COME SUPPORT
HOLY TRINITY SCHOOL 

AT 

This is a private event for HTSM Parents and Friends of HTSM
21 and Over Only

To purchase tickets and for more event info go to:

Friday, September 29
6:00-10:00pm
Holy Trinity Social Center

DanceDanceDance PLAYPLAYPLAY

https://forms.gle/gCVRXov8zhWDfbi49








